
TSCA Existing Chemical Risk Evaluation and Management; Generic ICR for Interviews and Focus Groups

(EPA ICR No. 2584.01 and OMB Control No. 2070-NEW) and TSCA Existing Chemical Risk Evaluation and

Management; Generic ICR for Surveys (EPA ICR No. 2585.01 and OMB Control No. 2070-NEW) 

ICR SUPPORTING STATAMENT ATTACHMENT B

E-mails Sent for Consultation and List of Organizations Consulted

A. List of Organizations Consulted  

- Household and Commercial Products Association (HCPA)

- Chemical Users Coalition (CUC)

- Aerospace Industries Association (AIA)

- Society of Chemical Manufacturers and Affiliates (SOCMA)(did not respond)

- Earthjustice

- Environmental Defense Fund (EDF)

B. Example E-mail Sent for Consultation  

To Whom It May Concern:

On August 5, 2019, the EPA published a request for comment in the Federal Register for the TSCA 

Existing Chemical Risk Evaluation and Management Generic ICRs for Interviews, Focus Groups, and 

Surveys.  The supporting statements and Federal Register notice for these ICRs are attached. Even 

though the comment period has closed, as part of the ICR consultation process we request comment on 

Generic ICRs from [Respondent].  We want to make sure that the Generic ICRs set up a structure under 

which we can obtain voluntary information from stakeholders to improve the quality of information 

used in risk evaluation and risk management under Section 6 of TSCA.  We are especially interested in 

comment from [Respondent] because the [Respondent] has commented on previous TSCA risk 

evaluations and we believe the perspective offered by [the Respondent’s] members is an important 

voice that should be heard by the EPA when formulating chemical management policy.

During the comment period, there was only one substantive comment on the Generic ICR, from the 

American Chemistry Council (ACC).  That comment is attached.

Thanks,

Albert Monroe, J.D., Ph.D.

OCSPP/OPPT/CESSD/EPAB

Environmental Protection Agency

202.564.7116


